EXHIBIT BJJ-38 TO THE

DIRECT TESTIMONY OF

BONNIE J. JOHNSON

ON BEHALF OF

INTEGRA TELECOM



From: Huesgen, 3im

Sent: Wednesday, May 18, 2011 7:05 PM
To: 'Bill Cheek (bill.cheek@centurylink.com)'
Subject: CEMR/MEDIACC/MTG issues

Bill,

| understand that you met with your team last week about the CEMR/MEDIACC/MTG issues. | have
been told that Mike Hunsucker, during a May 4 meeting, had indicated he would respond to open issues
by last Friday after meeting with you Thursday. We have been raising this issue for months as a priority
matter. We are still waiting for a response which we need this week.

Thanks for your attention to this matter.

Jim

JC000302



